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	FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE
	11-83

	August 29, 2011


Update on Condition of Gilboa Dam
Engineering Inspection Confirms Dam’s Structural Integrity
DEP engineers performed a full engineering inspection of the Gilboa Dam and have determined that the dam is structurally sound.  The current reservoir level is 1129.07’ and continues to decline as streams in the area recede. Due to this assessment, DEP is de-activating the dam Emergency Action Plan. Yesterday, the storm-related impacts on the reservoir and the dam triggered the emergency action plan that has been in place since 2005. To protect the public, the plan requires an area-wide evacuation until extraordinary conditions—like yesterday’s storm—have abated, and any potential impacts to the dam are assessed.
Due to very heavy rain associated with Hurricane Irene, Schoharie Reservoir received extraordinary water flows that raised the water level to an unprecedented 1,137.95 feet at 2:30 pm yesterday—nearly one and a half feet higher than the previous record, set during a storm in January 1996.  The water is still receding, and will return to normal levels as area stream flows continue to decline following the storm.
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	FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE
	11-82

	August 28, 2011


Update on Condition of Gilboa Dam
Water Has Crested and Is Receding
Due to very heavy rain associated with Hurricane Irene, Schoharie Reservoir received extraordinary water flows that raised the water level to an unprecedented 1,137.95 feet—nearly one and a half feet higher than the previous record, set during a storm in January 1996.  The water is now receding, and will return to normal levels as area stream flows continue to decline following the storm. DEP engineers have performed a preliminary assessment, and there is no evidence of structural deterioration of the dam as a result of today’s historic flows.  The storm-related impacts on the reservoir and dam triggered the emergency action plan that has been in place since 2005. To protect the public, the plan requires an area-wide evacuation until extraordinary conditions—like today’s storm—have abated, and any potential impacts to the dam are assessed. DEP will conduct additional engineering inspections tonight, and we will provide additional information as soon as possible.
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	FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE
	11-81

	August 28, 2011


Update on Condition of Gilboa Dam in Schoharie County
Due to concerns about flooding downstream from the Gilboa Dam from record rainfall in excess of National Weather Service predictions, DEP has triggered an Emergency Action Plan and has alerted county and local officials to take the precautionary steps of evacuating the flood zone.  Individuals who can hear the dam sirens should  move to higher ground by following the posted evacuation routes by the county as soon as possible. Though we do not believe that the dam is in danger of imminent failure, higher-than-predicted amounts of rain coupled with the loss of electronic monitoring devices due to the storm have increased the potential risk to communities below the dam. DEP has sent additional personnel to the site to better evaluate the condition and we will report back as soon as possible.  In the meantime, those in the affected areas please take every precaution to move to safer ground.
